
 
     CITY OF TRAVERSE CITY  

      400 Boardman Avenue 
            Traverse City, MI  49684 
               (231) 922-4456 

      
 

 

 
 

Follow us on Facebook, Twitter, & Instagram  CityofTC  www.traversecitymi.gov  

City of Traverse City 
 

Engineering Department 

PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
Contact: Zach Cole, Civil Engineer II 

(231) 922-4492 
zcole@traversecitymi.gov 
 

Issued: September 25, 2025 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Veterans Drive Sidewalk Work Extended 

Work Anticipated for Completion October 3, 2025 
 
Traverse City – Motorists, bicyclists, and pedestrians should be aware that the City of Traverse 
City’s contractor conducting sidewalk work on the south side of Sixteenth Street and on 
Veterans Drive is extended and is not anticipated to be completed Friday, October 3, 2025, 
weather permitting. The project involves the removal and replacement of approximately 200 feet 
of sidewalk on the west side of Veterans Drive, north of Boughey Street.  
 
During work, the east-west ramp will be closed at Boughey Street. The sidewalk will be closed 
on Veterans Drive, south of the Tides apartments. 

This work will generate dust and noise, and may cause disruptions to pedestrian, bicycle, and 
vehicular traffic with the closure of the sidewalk and shoulder of Veterans Drive. Appropriate 
signage will be in place, and access to all homes and businesses will be maintained at all times. 
If possible, please use alternate routes avoiding this area to reduce congestion, delay, and 
promote worker safety. 

We would like to thank you in advance for your patience and cooperation. Please feel free to 
call Zach Cole at (231) 922-4492 if you have any questions, comments or concerns about the 
work or the schedule.  
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